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To: Town Board 

From: William Defoe  

Date: 12/10/2019 

Re: Monthly Police Report for December 2019 

During the month of November 2019, the La Pointe Police responded to the following: 
 
64 Incidents/Complaints (calls for service) 
26 Citizen Assists 
2 Vehicle Registration assists 
3 Accidents 
3 Civil Process 
1 False Alarm 
0 Call out 
3 Animal Calls 
5 Parking Citations 

  
  

Winter is here, it seems that all one does right now is remove snow. With the colder 
temperatures and the weather events, calls for service have gone way down, which is 
expected this time of year. 
 
We are already getting complaints of vehicles parking on the road that are impeding snow 
removal.  We would like to remind folks that ordinance 425-37 that also authorizes high way 
maintenance workers to direct people to remove their vehicle for snow removal.  The 
ordinance further states under section C: “No person shall park or leave any vehicle, trailer or 
tangible property upon any street, road, alley or highway and their rights-of-way in the Town 
of La Pointe where such vehicle impedes or interferes with snowplowing and snow removal 
procedure.” 
 
With the new “online” registration that the state has gone to, I have been offering to assist 
those with registering online.  When you register online you may now print out your own 
temporary plate and tape it to the inside of the rear window of a vehicle (as long as it is 
visible and not obstructing view). As of now, we are unable to issue temporary plates. 
 
We will be taking the old 2011 squad to Big Water Fire Apparatus for removing the 
equipment as soon as we dig it out of the snow.  We are anticipating the arrival of the new 
squad any time now. 

 
If there are any questions or want to discuss things within the department, please feel free to 
come talk to me. 


